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Our ref: TYH/JFS/HM 
Your ref: APP/T6905/A/16/3148027 
8th June 2016 

 
 
Planning Appeal: Land west of Parc Sychnant, Sychnant Pass Road, Conwy 
Appellant: Beech Developments Ltd 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
I am writing with regards to the above-named planning appeal. 
 
Further to my original submissions to Conwy County Borough Council regarding the original 
application, copies of which I enclosed I am writing to reiterate my previous points, and to highlight 
the concerns raised to myself and to the appeal by a number of my constituents. 
 
Numerous and wide-ranging objections to this proposed development were raised to myself and to 
the Council during the Consultation period. The Planning Officer’s original report noted that “over 
150 individual objection letters/emails have been received, plus a 515-named online petition and a 
325-named paper petition produced from the Llys and Parc Sychnant Group (84 households)”. 
Additionally, objections from consulted organisations were received, from Conwy Town Council, 
Snowdonia National Park Authority, Snowdonia Society, Ramblers Association, Campaign for the 
Protection of Rural Wales, and Conwy County Borough Council’s Conservation Officer. 
 
The original refusal for this application was based on the proposed development not being in 
accordance with the Conwy LDP. The application is outside of the Conwy urban settlement 
boundary, and contrary to Policies HOU/1 and HOU/2 of the Conwy LDP. Additionally, the proposed 
development would result in significant highway safety concerns and congestion, due to the nature 
of the road network within and around Conwy Town Centre, a protected heritage site. This would 
be contrary to Conwy LDP Policy STR/1 and TAN18 Transport. 
 
Additionally, concerns have been raised that the location of the proposed development outside of 
the settlement limits of the LDP means that it is also therefore contrary to Policy NTE/1.  
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[...Cont.] 
 
Furthermore, I am led to understand that the land for this proposal “forms part of the Conwy Valley 
Special Landscape Area (Conwy LDP) and the eastern part or the site falls within CADW’s Registered 
Creuddyn and Conwy Historic Landscape.” Therefore, as highlighted by many constituents to myself, 
the proposals appear to be contrary to the LDPs ‘Special Landscape Areas’ paper, Policy NTE/4. Calls 
have also been made to me for serious considerations to be made with regards to LDP Policy CTH/2 
– to which the development is contrary – as well as Planning Policy Wales 5.3.6, 6.4.8 and 6.5.1 in 
terms of the relevance of the area to Snowdonia National Park and the Conwy World Heritage Site. 
 
Finally, it is noted that the Assessment of the Significance of the Impact of the Development on 
Historic Landscape Areas (ASIDOHL) on the five Historic Landscape Character Areas (HLCA) found 
the impact on the Unenclosed Mountain HLCA to be fairly severe, and moderate on the Conwy and 
Rolling Meadows (West of Afon Conwy) HLCAs. Given the tourism draw of the area, as well as the 
historical significance, such findings are of real concern to residents who have raised these concerns 
with myself, and with the Council. 
 
I trust that these concerns will be noted during the consideration of this appeal. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Janet Finch-Saunders AM/AC 
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